
 

When I began my life in the church in 1976 as a long 
haired teenager, a kid who was desperate for true 
community and love and meaning in life, the world 
was a much different place than now.  Folks mostly 
worked 9-5, Monday to Friday.  Weekends were time 
for family and leisure, offering lots of free time for 

church activity.  Nothing was open on Sunday save the corner convenience store.  
Home computers were an expensive dream for almost everyone.  Phones were  
actually connected to the wall.  Youth sports were one of many options for kids and 
many of us did not participate.   

To do church, to be church, to go to church was easy and culturally supported. 

Almost two generations later everything, and I mean almost everything, has changed.  
Work spills over into seven days, as close as your cell phone.  Weekends are crammed 
full of so many different responsibilities and obligations:  work, sports, family, activi-
ties, social stuff, etc.  Everything is open on Sundays, all the time, 24/7, no boundaries.  
We carry computers and phones in our pockets.  Youth sports and other activities for 
kids and teens and families have exploded, abound in choices more so than ever before. 

And so to do church, to be church, to go to church is a challenge, no longer supported 
by the culture, even expected by the culture.  Churchgoing in fact is now  
countercultural. 

Think about that! 

For the past year or so a group of us in the church--the 2020 Task Force--has been meet-
ing to take on and investigate and pray about and think about this reality.  The truth we 
face is this: while we and the world still need to hear the Gospel, the good news, know 
of God's love, the delivery system for getting that into the culture--the church--friends 
this has to change.  Change in response to a changing world.  Because whether or not 
the church chooses to change--how and when it worships, how it does church school 
and youth groups, how it does social justice and outreach--the world is going to change 
FAST, regardless. We see it right now in our church life:  in dropping attendance  
numbers, in lower church school registration for example. 

To be clear:  I do not think this is happening because of the quality or the goodness of 
what we are doing or the message we are offering. I believe we are absolutely doing 
God's work, with a talented hard working staff and a core of committed faithful  
members and friends!  But: the times and the culture and this world--it is changing.  
The people God is now sending to us to serve:  their need for God is not changing but 
how they are now willing and able to encounter God in community called church: that 
is changed. 

Hence our 2020 challenge.  So what do we need to do in the midst of this change?  Pray. 
For the church. For each other.  Always.     (Continued on page 2) 
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MODERATOR ’S MESSAGE 
BY ANDY MEYER, MODERATOR 

Are you a good listener?  Everyone appreciates feeling valued, heard and understood.  And great listeners can 

make us feel exactly that way.  It's something we probably all think we do well.   But do we....listen....well? 
 

Here's a little listening test.     
 

When someone tells you a story, do you look for an opportunity to jump in and tell them your own story?  
Maybe a better strategy is to listen all the way through and ask a few questions.  The person telling the story 
will probably have more fun sharing with you if they feel that you've paid close attention and cared enough to 
ask about it.  
 

Are you an interrupter?  Or a sentence - ender?  Nothing shuts down a person's desire to chat more than the 
feeling that the other person is going to cut in, or, worse, end your sentence for you.    
 

How about the term "I know."  Is that something you find yourself using with some frequency - especially 
when the topic is the weather or some other innocuous bit of conversation?  I think I would prefer to have 

someone agree with me, rather than have them tell me they already know what I am saying.  If a person  
regularly tells me that they know what I am saying, I sometimes doubt whether they are really listening to me.  
 

Are your arms crossed when you converse with someone?  That little bit of body language can make the other 
person feel there is something unpleasant being discussed - and many times that message is sent without it  
ever being intended.   
 

Some people seem to be liked by almost everyone.  I think people who are universally likeable are mostly just 
really good listeners.  They are thoughtful people who listen, remember what they hear, and are considerate 
enough to follow up and ask about what they have learned.  As we enjoy the fellowship within this Christian 
community which brings us all together, I wonder if we might all benefit from paying attention to, and  
possibly improving, how well we listen to one another.  
 

May God bless you all, 
 

Andy Meyer 
Moderator 

From	the	Pastor…	

   (Continued from page 1) 

Be open to new ways of doing church.  Trust that 
just as God has walked with Pilgrim Church since 
1685, God still walks by our side, no doubt.   
Embrace the adventure of life together, ahead.  
Because one thing is clear to me, as a pastor and 
Christian--we cannot go back.  Thank God we 
have our God and we have each other for this 
amazing journey.  I will be writing and preaching 
and talking about this a lot in the days ahead.  Let 
me know what you think too. 

Peace, Pastor John 

Easter Sunday!  
April 1 

 

6:15 am Easter Sunrise Service at Farm Pond 

Led by Pilgrim Church youth and young adults 
with music, bonfire and sunrise 

 

9 am Easter Service  

with the Pilgrim Band and Chancel Choir 
 

11 am Easter Service 

with Bell and Chancel Choirs  
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F ILL OUR PANTRY SHELVES!  
(ON OUR BULLETIN BOARD) 

 

April Fundraiser for Outreach.org, Our Miracle on 25 S. Main Street event —  

For the past three years we have been blessed by an anonymous donation to be able to fund much of the Miracle 
on 25 S. Main Street all-church advent activity.  As a church we have created over 120,000 meals to feed hungry 
people right here in the Metrowest area, as well as around the country. Adults and children in Massachusetts 
continue to struggle with significant hunger and homelessness, and Pilgrim Church is helping by stepping for-
ward to help feed those in need. Your action has made a difference. 

This year we would like to raise funds in order to continue our Miracle on 25 S. Main Street event planned for 
Advent of December 2018. Come to Fellowship Hall on April 22nd and 29th to support the cause by making do-

nations to “Fill Our Pantry Shelves!” Look for us near the bulletin boards to “shop” for your items to fill bulletin 
board shelves so we may continue our all-church advent activity next December. Our goal is great, but the need 
is greater. Thank you for your support!  

Please contact Janet Walsh, Dir. of Congregational Ministry, with any questions, dcm@pigrimsherborn.org. 

 

Our 20-20 Group continues to meet and work toward our 
goals.  It’s not easy.  In fact, it is downright hard.  Happily, 
God is in charge, so we have not just hope but faith.  

Our sub-committees continue to work offline and bring 
their results back to the whole group for consideration.  We have made significant progress in all three areas. 

 Understanding our core mission.  

 Creating a Request for Proposal for a consultant search.  Discerning what it is we hope a consultant will do 
for/with us.  Deciding when and how to utilize a consultant. 

 Creating a survey to help us determine who is part of Pilgrim Church and why.  
Why not.  Who comes to Sunday worship and why. Why not.  What we are 
doing right.  What and who we are missing.  And more.  Deciding when and 
how to utilize the survey… how to interpret the results. 

 We are all reading Canoeing the Mountains: Christian leadership in uncharted territory by Tod Bolsinge who offers 
a combination of illuminating insights and practical tools to help reimagine what effective leadership looks 
like in our rapidly changing world.  

We meet again in mid April.  Please keep us and our work in your prayers. 

*IN CASE YOU HAVE FORGOTTEN…  

OUR CHARGE: to "take the next year and work to see where we've come from, where we stand, and where 

God might be calling us."  We will consider our mission and ministry, consider if our current model of 

staff/volunteer is the right fit for the coming years, consider who we have invited in and who are we 

leaving out.  We also plan to explore how we let the community know who we are and what we stand for. 

Pilgrim Church 2020 

20-20 G����* P   

P  I  L  G  R  I  M 
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DEACONS’ CORNER… 
BY  DONNA HOSMER 

A few weeks ago, I picked up and read the book 
Stronger, the story of Boston Marathon survivor 
Jeff Bauman who lost both of his legs in that at-
tack.  In his book, Bauman details his life from 
injury to walking on  his “new” legs.  His journey 
was beyond difficult, but he never gave in to de-
feat.  As he wrote about his recovery in a conver-
sation with his fiancé he assured her that “things 
are going to get better and better”.  As optimistic 
as that was, the quote that really amazed me was 
“I wasn’t angry at the Tsarnaev brothers.” What a 
revelation!  He was going through what most of 
us would find impossible and he wasn’t angry.   
 

During our journey through Lent, we focused on 
Hospitality, Welcoming, Belonging and Peace.  
Our confirmation class created a Peace-inspired 
worship service.  These eighth-graders shared 
their thoughts while seventeen votive candles’ 
flames flickered on the altar.  Each candle repre-
sented a person who lost their life in the Florida 
massacre.  It breaks my heart that those kids and 
adults in Florida and our young people have to 
deal with that horrendous event.  It seems to me 
that if all of us could adopt Jeff Bauman’s “not 
angry” philosophy we would get closer to peace-
ful living. 
 

“LET THERE BE PEACE ON EARTH AND LET 
IT BEGIN WITH ME” 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN  

MEMBERSHIP? 
BY JANET WALSH, DIRECTOR OF CONGREGATIONAL MINIISTRIES 

Mark the dates - our spring 
2017 New Member class will be 
Thursday, May 3, and New 
Member affirmation Sunday 
will be May 20. Please contact 
Janet Walsh, Director of  
Congregational Ministries, if 
you would like more  
information on becoming a 

member of Pilgrim Church, or have any questions. 
All are welcome! DCM@pilgrimsherborn.org or  
(508) 655-1667 x13 

ACCESSIBILITY PROJECT  

UPDATE 
BY JIM CAMPBELL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

This is the second in a series of monthly reports on the 
status of the capital project that encompasses a  
commercial elevator for the sanctuary, an inclined  
platform lift from the sanctuary to the education wing 
and improved drainage for the south side of the  
sanctuary.  

During March we met twice with the Sherborn Histor-
ic District Committee (HDC).  After much discussion 
and exploration of exterior details the HDC voted to  
conditionally approve our architect’s original design 
including the layout of structure consisting of the  
gabled hoistway with adjacent control room as shown 
in the sketch.  They also voted to approve our use of 
modern building materials for the structure including 
use of fiber-cement clapboards and Azek (PPVC) trim 
boards.  These materials will serve to make the  
elevator’s exterior more durable and require less  
frequent painting when compared to wood. 

As a result of responding to challenges from the HDC 
our planned meetings with the four preselected  
General Contractors (GCs) happened later in March 
than expected.  To date we have met with three of the 
companies all of who are interested in bidding on the 
job, have relevant experience with elevator  
installations on prior jobs and assured us they could 
start our project by June 1st.  Our near term plan for 
April is to receive the GC bids by mid-month and 
award a decision by the end of the month. 

Doug Peterson and Jim Campbell 
Project Managers for Pilgrim Church 
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Come Join the Fun and Help Raise Funds ~  
for Family Promise Metrowest and the families we serve. 
 

Bring the Whole Family ~  
Music, children’s crafts, face painting, and 
much more! 
 

Natick Community Senior Center  
(117 E. Central St.), April 7, 2017 
 

Registration at 8:00 am. 
 

Warm-ups begin at 8:45 am. 
 

Walk Begins at 9:00 am. 
 

Follow this link to register individually or a as 
a team: http://walk.familypromisemetrowest.org 
 

If you are unable to walk on April 7th, you 
can still participate by being a virtual 
walker on the day of the Walkathon. 
 

Every person makes a difference to our families.  

A Thank You from the Hospitality Committee — 
The Hospitality Committee would like to extend a thank you for sharing in the fun at the Say Goodbye to Winter! 
Dinner and Game evening in March. There was wonderful food and lots of fellowship as about 50 of us gath-
ered in Fellowship Hall. Ages ranged from 4 years to 80 somethings, and conversion and laughter filled the 
room all evening. We saw new friendships being formed, visitors being welcomed, as well as lots of catching 
up with old friends. It was especially heartwarming to witness many acts of kindness throughout the night, 
especially watching the kids share what they had won with others! It was a lovely evening, and we are so glad 
you could attend and enjoy this special evening with your friends - old and new - at Pilgrim! 

With thanks, 

The Hospitality Committee 
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FAMILY PROMISE NEWS & REGISTRATION 
BY JANET WALSH, DIRECTOR OF CONGREGATIONAL MINISTRIES 

“Cervis” Online Volunteer System —  

Family Promise Metrowest is moving into a new location in Natick, and is also upgrading its online volunteer 
system! The new system is called “Cervis” and they would very much like all of us to take time to get familiar 
with it so it can help us in our volunteer tasks. Please click here to see some step-by-step instructions for getting 
to know Cervis, from your first time updating your new profile, to how to sign up for events. Don’t worry, we 
will still be seeing you in Fellowship Hall when our hosting nears with our poster board, but this system will 
supplement those efforts for those who wish to sign up online directly. Thanks for taking time to register now so 
you are ready in June! 

Training —  

If you are new to the Family Promise ministry it is required that you do a one night, one hour training, super 
simple - and you only need to do it once! Here are some convenient times training will be available before our 
June guests arrive!  

 

 

 

 

Hosting Dates —  

Have you helped with Family Promise in the past? Would you like to join in this rewarding experience helping 

others right here in our community? We will be hosting our next group at Pilgrim Church from June 26-July 1, 
2018. Please mark you calendars!  

Summer Camp with  Pastor  John for  Middle School  Youth  

This year the camp will be held from July 15-21, at the Silver Lake 
Conference Center in Connecticut and is open to youth in the 7th and 
8th grade.  Our theme is “THE EDGE”--Jesus was about the “edge”: 
inviting those on the edge of society, asking us to get to the edge and 
then cross over. We will explore our personal edges, in both body and 
spirit. We’ll hike, bike, and canoe (some offsite) plus enjoy all the fun 
of Silver Lake. Discover where the edges of experience meet the cen-
ter of faith. No experience required; bikes will be rentals.  Interested? 
Talk to Pastor John or visit http://silverlake.ctucc.org.  Full and par-
tial scholarships from the church also available.    

Date Congregation Address Time 

Tuesday, April 3 The Dover Church 17 Springdale Ave, Dover 7-8:30 PM 

Thursday, April 19 
UU Society Wellesley 

Hills 
309 Washington Street 7-8:30 PM 



 

Christian Education 
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In the spring we make a special effort to help our church school students learn a Bible verse by heart. Please en-
courage your child to work on this at home. Use it as a family table grace or good-night prayer. When he/she 
feels confident, it’s a low-key gentle recitation with Corey or Jane. Those who learn it will be recognized by their 
classmates right away and then by the whole congregation on Youth Sunday in June. Here are the verses: 

Learn by Heart 

Grades One/Two: The Lord’s Prayer 
Our Father who art in heaven,  

Hallowed be thy name. 
Thy kingdom come, 
They will be done, 

On earth as it is in heaven. 
Give us this day our daily bread; 
And forgive us our trespasses, 

As we forgive those who trespass against 
us; 

And lead us not into temptation, 
But deliver us from evil. 
For Thine is the kingdom, 

And the power, and the glory, forever. 
Amen 

(traditional version used at Pilgrim Church) 

Grades Three/Four: The Great Commandment 
“You shall love the Lord with all your heart, and with all your soul, and with all your mind.” This is the  
greatest and first commandment. And a second is like it: “You shall love your neighbor as yourself.”  

On these two commandments hang all the law and the prophets. 
(New Revised Standard Version) 

Grades Five/Six: Psalm 23 
The Lord is my shepherd, I shall not want. 
He makes me lie down in green pastures; 

He leads me beside still waters; he restores my soul. 
He leads me in right paths for his name’s sake. 
Even though I walk through the darkest valley,  

I fear no evil; 
For you are with me; your rod and your staff –  

they comfort me. 
You prepare a table before me in the presence of  

my enemies; 
You anoint my head with oil; my cup overflows. 
Surely goodness and mercy shall follow me  

all the days of my life, 
And I shall dwell in the house of the Lord  

my whole life long. 

(New Revised Standard Version) 

Thank you to Session Four teachers:  

Dale Kohl, Alexis Madison, Kelly Adduci, Kate Marion, Marianne and Andy Bloecher, Doreen Brooks,  
Eric Brooks and Church School Friend, Chuckie Blaney. 

Thank you to everyone who stepped forward and answered the call to serve by teaching our youth. A few spots 
remain, Email ce@pilgrimsherborn.org for more information. 
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MSYG Photos courtesy of Eric Brooks. 

BY DIANE ANDERSON 

Senior High Youth Group— 

SHYG members have been busy preparing for the  
traditional Easter Sunrise Service at Farm Pond.  We 
are extremely grateful to all those who have helped us 
with this service.  We would like to extend special 
thanks to Jeff Hancock who helps us get the permits 
we need to use the pond, Rick Stone who helps build 
the bonfire, Cindy Maguire who coordinates the 
breakfast following the service and Brad Kohl who 
provides the music for the service.  It takes a  
wonderful village to create an Easter Sunrise Service 
so we thank all who helped for their time and effort! 

Middle School Youth Group— 

Members of MSYG will celebrate the Easter  
season by assembling Easter baskets for those in our 
church community who could use a little cheering 
up.  The group will also do an egg hunt in which they 
search for eggs that have symbols of the Holy Week 
story inside… a green ribbon to represent the palms 
on Palm Sunday, a cracker to represent the bread Je-
sus broke during the last supper, a stone to represent 
the rock that was placed in front of the cave where 
Jesus was buried and finally jelly beans to represent 
the sweet surprise when Mary and the other women 
found the empty tomb. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pictures from a recent MSYG meeting— 
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Please Help Serve Dinner at the Salvation Army on April 25!! 

Pilgrim Church will be helping host dinner for the Salvation Army on Wednesday, April 25 at the Pearl Street Cafe 
at Park, 46 Park Street, in Framingham. (down the street from the former RMV location!). 

On the night of the dinner, volunteer servers need to report by no later than 5:00 PM to assist with set up and receive 
assignments.  Dinner will be served to client guests from 5:30-7:00 PM. 

At the end of the evening, volunteers are asked to assist with the cafe & kitchen clean-up.  With everyone's help, the 
evening should end by 7:30 PM. 

To VOLUNTEER, a sign-up sheet will be in Fellowship Hall after church next Sunday (4/8).  In addition, volunteers 
may sign up at the church office during week days or by email to: dfmarple@comcast.net.   

The Salvation Army also welcomes donations of non-perishable pantry items.  A list of "most needed" items is  
available at the Pilgrim Church office.  Items may be dropped off anytime in Framingham at the Salvation  
Army  location at 59 Howard Street or at the Pearl Street Cafe at Park. Donation items will also be delivered from 
Pilgrim Church on the dinner evening (4/25). 

THANK YOU very much for supporting the Salvation Army!! 
Dan Marple & Jacque Lewis 

SALVATION ARMY D INNER 
BY DAN MARPLE AND JACQUE LEWIS, CO-LEADERS 

HEARTS AND HANDS M INISTRY 
BY BARBARA AMBOS 

The Hearts and Hands Mother’s Day ministry is under-
way for the Baby Blanket/Sweater project. Knit, crochet, 
sew a baby quilt, youth sweaters or hats or scarves or 
making no-sew fleece blankets. Chemo or preemie hats 
and scarves are also appreciated. Simple directions, yarn, 

information and even needles are available during coffee 
hour in Fellowship Hall following our Sunday worship. 
If you are not a crafter, consider supporting this ministry 
with a cash donation. Any dollar amount will help us 
purchase new blankets to donate along with crafted items 
to those in need.  It’s a gift that gives twice and the per-
fect gift for the mother who has everything.  Cards to 
honor your generosity and information are availa-
ble.  Our dedication of everyone’s efforts is on Mother’s 
Day, May 13th, which is coming fast!  
Won't you please help? Questions? Contact  
Barbara Ambos b_ambos@comcast.net 
 

PINE STREET INN  
Dates for 2018 

Anyone can help, and no training or previous 
experience required! Typically we leave Pilgrim 
Church around 3:45pm and back by 
6:45pm. Watch for notices as the dates near and 
please contact Sarah O’Connell 
(sajwight@gmail.com) to sign up or with any 
questions.  

 Sunday, May 20th 

 Sunday, July 15th 

 Sunday, September 16th 

 Friday, November 16th 
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SHERBORN BOY SCOUTS 

TROOP 1 
BY RON JANTZEN 

Congratulations to Teddy Davidson, David Kennan and 
Charles Whittlesey, all high school seniors, and the latest 
of 60 Troop 1 Scouts who have earned their Eagle Badge 
and were recognized on March 18. 
 

It is noted that December was the 90th Anniversary of the 
Troop’s founding by a group of citizens in 1927. 
 

Calendar  
Tue., April 3 District Roundtable: 7 p.m.,  

 Masonic Hall, 657 Washington St.,  

 Holliston 

Mon., April 9 Troop Committee Mtg., 7:30 p.m.,  

 Pilgrim Church 

Scout Meetings:   Tuesdays, 7 p.m. to 8:15 p.m.  

  Fellowship Hall, Pilgrim Church 

 except April 17, School Vacation Week 
 

Scoutmaster: Steve Scrimshaw, 508-655-2311 
Chair: Jeff Waldron, 508-653-4399 
Chartered Organization/Parish Board Rep.:  

Charlie Williams, 508-395-9049 

From Memorial and Endowment: 

The 2017 Memorial & Endowment financial summary was  
inadvertently omitted from the Annual Report but is available at 
the church office. The summary can be emailed to anyone who 
would like a copy. You may also find additional helpful  
information about M&E in the church’s Annual Report. 

As a reminder, the M&E General Endowment Fund earnings 
may be used according to percentages voted by the  
congregation. This year the Congregation voted to change these 
percentages as follows:  

Maintenance, Plant and Capital - from 40% to 50%. 

Support of People and Programs - from 40% to 45%. 

Reinvested for Future Growth - from 20% to 5%. 

To get a copy of the M&E 2017 financial summary please 
email admin@pilgrimsherborn.org or call the church office at 
(508) 655-1667.  

THANKS, PILGRIM! 
CAROLE MARPLE AND PEG ROBINSON 

On the13th Annual Advocacy Sunday at 
Pilgrim Church, dozens of adults and chil-
dren took the time to sign postcards and 
cards to our local senators and representa-
tives, the Speaker of the House, and the 
Governor.  Even more postcards were 
signed by the youth groups.  The purpose 
is to make our concerns for the homeless 
known to our government leaders.  

Postcards targeted key line items in next 
year’s state budget: items that provide 
support services for the homeless, that 
help keep people housed so they do not 
become homeless.  One postcard advocat-
ed increased funding to provide housing 
options and support services to unaccom-
panied minors who are homeless. The 
Dept. of Education has counted thousands 
of such children in schools and untold 
numbers who have already dropped out 
of school. (You must be 18 to be admitted 
unaccompanied to a shelter!) 

Again we stressed protection for families 
experiencing homelessness from having to 
sleep in unsafe places not meant for hu-
man habitation.  These families need to be 

admitted to shelter before they sleep in 
such places.  Legislators can address this 
issue both in budget Line Item 4000-0007 
and in House Bill 659. 

After Advocacy Sunday, packets of cards 
were delivered or mailed to Representa-
tive David Lindsky, Speaker Robert 
DeLeo,  Senator Karen Spilka, Representa-
tive Carolyn Dykema, Senator Richard 
Ross, Governor Baker, and other legisla-
tors.   

Written communications from constituents 
allow these legislators to fight for monies 
to support the homeless and to help keep 
the nearly homeless housed. 

If you participated, know that your words 
make a difference.  Legislators  
listen when their constituents speak! 
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Pilgr im Church  
Newsletter  
 
 

Reverend John F. Hudson 
Senior Pastor 
pastorjohn@pilgrimsherborn.org 
 

Joséfine Muri, Church Administrator 
admin@pilgrimsherborn.org 

Janet Walsh, Congregational Ministry 
dcm@pilgrimsherborn.org 

Corey Lincoln, Jane Raithel 
Christian Education 
ce@pilgrimsherborn.org 

David Tiedman, Music 
davetiedman@pilgrimsherborn.org 

Rev. Diane Anderson, Minister to Youth 
pilgrimshyg@gmail.com 

Dale Blanchard, Assistant Treasurer 
finance@pilgrimshberborn.org 

This is a monthly publication. Please submit 
comments, articles to the church administrator 
by email or written copy. Submissions will be 
edited for length and clarity. 

Articles for the NEXT issue are due by the 15th 
of the month. 
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